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SEND ALL CORRESPONDANCE TO: 
 

CARLE PLACE CIVIC ASSOCIATION 
PO BOX 131  

Carle Place, NY 11514 

or 
Email: cpfroghorn@yahoo.com  

Website: 
www.cpcivicassociation.com 

Facebook: 
cpcivic 

 

If you didn’t receive a copy of the  
Frog Horn, Email the CPCA and we 
will try our best to have one sent. 

 
 

    PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE  
     By John Hommel 

 

September 2013 President’s Message 
 
As the summer winds down and we get back to work and school, we 
also get back into a routine that encompasses our time. As part of 
your routine for the coming months, consider attending the Carle 
Place Civic Association general meetings. The format will be       
different this year as we will be hosting a Merchant of the Month to 
recognize and highlight , as well as, recognizing a community      
service association. 
 
We, as a community, need to aspire towards the common goal of 
keeping Carle Place great! This can only be done if we all work    
together.  Working together entails tackling the issues in our town.  
We need to hear from you as a community to see what you would 
like changed, corrected or created.  Without your voice there is no 
way we can know what the community thinks.  This way we can 
confront these issues.  One thing I know is there is strength in     
numbers.  It is important to have a large community presence when 
we invite guest speakers to our general meetings.  We need to show 
the dedication, caring and strength of our commitment to making 
Carle Place a great place to live and raise our children. 
 
At the meeting you will not only meet our local merchants and other 
community organizations but you will also be brought up to date on 
the various ongoing issues within the community that affect all of us. 
Each month one of our board members updates the audience on the 
new business openings and some of the different activities, shows, 
concerts, etc. We also have board members attending Town and 
County meetings that affect our area.  It is important when they share  
these  details to get the community’s input so that our concerns and/
or support is conveyed through the proper channels to ensure change 
and progress. 
  
As a Civic Association we will strive to bring the community       
together and want to move forward to make Carle Place great, but 
we will need the help of all you, the members. We hope you will 
take the time to come out to our meetings and show your support for 
the community, let’s work together! 
 
One other note, in order to be able to vote in the November elections, 
you must be registered by September 25th.   
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2013—2014 

CIVIC ASSOCIATION  
GENERAL MEETING SCHEDULE  

 
 September………………18th (CPHS) 
 October………………….16th (CPHS) 
 November…………….…20th (CPHS) 
 December…………….No Meeting 
 January…………………..15th (CPHS) 
 February…………………26th (CPHS) 
 March…………………….19th (CPHS) 
 April……………………...23rd (CPHS) 
 May……………………….21st (CPHS) 
 
 
 

2013-2014 EXECUTIVE BOARD 
  
 President ………………….John Hommel 
 Vice President…………..Christine Imrie  
 Secretary. ……………..Peter McDonnell 
 Treasurer………….………..Joe Palumbo 
 Director…………………..….....Jim Wilde 
 Director………….……….... Peggy Wilde 
 Director………….…………...John Heslin 
 Director……………....Nancy Ann Jarvis 
 Director…………..……...…John Stellato 
 Director…………..………………….OPEN 
 Exec. Dir./Past Pres……….Glenn Olsen 
 Director (Frog Horn)..John Muhlhauser 
 

CPCA is a non-partisan, not-for-profit 
corporation dedicated to improving the 
quality of life in Carle Place and acting 
as a liaison between the Community 
and   government. 

ARTICLE/ADVERTISING  
DEADLINE for The FROG HORN 

  

 September Issue…………….Aug 30 
 October Issue………………..Sept 30 
 November Issue……………..Oct  30 
 December Issue……………..Nov  27 
 January Issue………………...Dec  31 
 February Issue……………….Jan   29 
 March Issue…………………..Feb  28 
 April Issue…………………….Mar  30 
 May Issue……………………...Apr 30 
 June Issue……………………..May 30 

 
For Information Write to CPCA:  
All articles/Ads should be mailed to:  

 

Carle Place Civic Association  
PO Box 131  

Carle Place, NY 11514 
Or 

Email to: cpfroghorn@yahoo.com 

Articles received after the deadline will be 
reviewed for the following issue.  All    
articles should be typed, or  e-mailed.  

Correspondence to the CPCA 

AMERICAN LEGION AUXILIARY POST 1718 PRESENTS 
 

Coney Island Steeplechase 
 

Races by the Sea 
 

October 26, 2013        5-9 P.M. 
_____________________________________ 
 

St. Mary’s Hall, Carle Place 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

FOOD, 
 

      WINE, 
 

           BEER, 
 
 DESSERTS 
 
 
 

HELP SUPPORT OUR VETERANS, 
TROOPS, AND COMMUNITY SERVICE. 
 

ALL FOR $10.00 AND A GREAT TIME 
CALL OR SEE:     TRUDY KEEGAN  334-2619 
                          Or  ANN MANDARO    334-3548 
LIMITED SEATING: 

CPHS CLASS OF ‘73 
40TH HIGH SCHOOL REUNION 

Sat., September 28, 2013 
Milleridge Carriage House   7PM 

Go to:  73frogs.com for all information 
 

  Rita Cacciola Steiner                 Nancy Hoffman Colleary 
     prita588@yahoo.com         nanho@optonlne.net 
         516-333-9280                                   516-639-4983 
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       BETTER SCHOOLS       
   BETTER COMMUNITIES By Bob 

Harvard studies shows that, second only to parents, teachers are 
the most important part of a child's education. Great teachers 
make a great difference in a child's life chances.  
 
Case in point: Greta Jensen Tomic, who passed away       
peacefully this summer with her three children at her           
bedside.  Greta graduated from Lawrence High School in    
Falmouth in 1949 and was proud to be class valedictorian.  She 
attended Radcliffe College, graduating in 1953 with a BA in 
English Literature.  At Radcliffe she met her husband, Fletcher 
Tomic, a student at Harvard, and they were married in 1952.  
The Tomics lived in our community for 35 years.  Greta taught 
5th and 6th grade for 25 years in the Carle Place School District. 
She loved theatre and directed many plays at Rushmore.  She 
also loved her profession and excelled at it, earning a “Teacher 
of the Year” award and much praise from parents, students and 
colleagues.  She had high regard for her fellow teachers at 
Rushmore, and for the CPHS music and theatre teachers. Bill 
Westcott, a fellow teacher, once said in awe, “I have never 
heard anyone say a negative word about Greta.”Reading fiction 
was her passion, starting with Nancy Drew mysteries in 
3rd grade and ending with all the major contemporary fiction 
authors of 2013.  She was an active member and often the 
leader of three book groups.  Greta loved The New York 
Times, which she read every day of her adult life, starting when  

 

                 San Giorgio 

  

Full Service Florist    Fresh + Silk Plants 

Fruit + Gourmet Baskets 

4 72 Westbury Avenue                                Carle Place, NY 11514 

Florist & Garden Shop 

Ph  (516) 333-4600  (800) 710-7120  Fax (516) 333-4627 

Joe                                                          

 The Lucky Dog Pet Care 
 

Pet care for your dog in his favorite place - your home! 
 

Pet Sitting/Dog Walking 
Pet First Aid Certified 

Individual, Caring Attention for your Pet 
 
Peter McDonnell               Call today for a free in 

516-404-6612                    home consultation.                    
www.theluckydogpetcare.com    Book early for holiday 
              availability. 

she first saw it in the library at Radcliffe at the age of 18. She was 
an avid crossword puzzle enthusiast, and an accomplished home 
cook. Greta is survived by her three children and their            
families.  Betsy Tomic, Bill Tomic, and Jim Tomic were all     
outstanding students and athletes in our Carle Place schools and 
outstanding citizens in our community.  A memorial service will 
be held in Falmouth at a date in the near future.  Donations may 
be made in Greta’s honor to AAUW of Cape Cod, care of PO 
Box 1127, Sagamore Beach, MA  02562.  For online condolences 
please visit www.ccgfuneralhome.com 
 
Emanuel Raff, the Carle Place School District's first English    
Department Chairperson, passed away peacefully at 93 on July 
17, 2013. He is survived by his wife of 65 years, Ruth, his sons 
Joshua and Hershel, and their families.  Josh and Hersh were  
outstanding students and athletes throughout their K-12          
experience in our schools and community.  Manny was a quiet, 
thoughtful and dignified person who lived a long and rich life. He 
and Ruth loved to read widely, travel extensively and attend the 
theater, dance, lectures and art exhibits. He served admirably in 
World War II as an infantryman in the South Pacific, and was 
awarded a Bronze Star and a Purple Heart, among other         
commendations. After graduating from Montclair State Teachers 
College, he earned his M.A. from Columbia University and did 
post-graduate work at the University of Pennsylvania before   
starting his teaching career. Manny was for many years Chairman 
of the English Department at Carle Place High School. In       
addition to service in  

CONTINUED ON PAGE 18 
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Louis                 Gus 
 

Carle Place Automotive 
 

Family Owned and Operated 
Complete Automotive Repair 

NYS Inspection 
Diagnostic Work 

 

                  300 Westbury Ave. 
               (Opposite Post Office) 
  516-333-0304            Carle Place, NY 11514 

 “12 month, 12,000 mile warranty on all repairs” 

 
 

Plumbing and Heating 

568 Mineola Ave., Carle Place 

RESIDENTAL - COMMERCIAL 
ALL PLUMBING REPAIRS 

BACKFLOW TESTING 

GAS BOILERS & FURNACES 
GAS HOT WATER HEATERS 

WATER FILTRATION 
OIL TO GAS CONVERSIONS,       
INSTALLATION & REPIPING 

BATHROOM REMODELING 
SEWER CLEANING 

CALL US AT 334-6988 

G.H. CODY INC. 

Rick Cody—Licensed Master Plumber 

CARLE PLACE AUTOMOTIVE 
 

 
Carle Place Automotive, located at 300 Westbury Avenue 
(opposite the Post Office), 333-0304, owned by Louie and Gus, 
has been serving the Carle Place community for over 25 years.  
They were the owners of the Exxon Gas Station on Old Country 
Road, as G&L, and Cherry Lane Repairs on Cherry Lane. 
 
Carle Place Automotive is a full repair station, including State 
inspections, oil changes, brakes, etc., etc., and are open six days 
a week.  They execute excellent, friendly, and accommodating 
service. 
 
Louie and Gus have been long-time community-minded        
merchants, sponsoring a Little League team, and supporters of 
the Boy Scouts, Carle Place Seniors, and the Civic Association’s 
Fun Run. 
 
It is always good to support businesses that support our         
community. 
 
Next time you need an automotive repair, stop in at Carle Place 
Automotive. 

MERCHANT OF THE MONTH 
by John T. Heslin 
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              SENIOR CITIZENS 
                         By John T. Heslin 

Welcome back.  Hope you had a pleasant, restful summer. 
 
At our last meeting in June, Lucille Corte was recognized 
for all her years as Director of the Carle Place Senior    
Citizens.  Lucille stepped down from her position to spend 
more time enjoying her family and other endeavors.  She 
remains a loyal member of the club.  Barbara Heslin has 
been appointed as the new Director. 
 
In July two great trips were enjoyed by many seniors -- a      
barbeque at Pomona, NY on July 9th and a luncheon at 
Gurney’s Inn with a guided tour of Montauk on July 16th. 
 
Fun Mondays at North Hempstead Beach Park was a huge    
success this summer with many seniors in attendance.  The 
Health Fair was bigger than ever with many free       
screenings and handouts. 
 
As we move ahead, trips have been planned to Atlantic 
City’s Resorts Casino on September 26th, a luncheon/show 
featuring White Christmas at Westchester Broadway 
Theater on November 20th, and our annual Christmas/
Holiday party at Westbury Manor on December 5th. 
 

 

 When you’re thinking Real Estate, Think Nancy Jarvis. 
 

Daniel Gale Sotheby’s International Realty  
Carle Place/Westbury Office  
 

Purchasing a home is usually your biggest financial decision. I am dedicated to guide you through  
the steps that will need, whether it be to sell your home or buy your dream home. Having 30 years 
experience in real estate and appraisals, I also have much more to offer. 

 Open 7 days a week, full time office 
 Professionally staffed office everyday 
 Full Time Notary Public 
 Distinguished connections 
 Million dollar marketing in all price ranges 
 Over 25 websites and search engines 
 24/7 on Cablevision channel 606 
 Premier Properties, Daniel Gale Sotheby’s private branded magazine 
 Wells Fargo and other top banks 

Please visit me at my website, nancyjarvis.com. There you will find many homes that I am currently  
selling and many testimonials from clients who I have helped find their perfect home. 
Home Is Where Your Story Begins… Start Your Story With Me. 
 

Nancy Ann Jarvis, CRS, SRES, CBR                 
Licensed Associate Broker 
Member of the Gold Circle of Excellence           
Manager  
Cell: 516-850-2110 
Website: nancyjarvis.com 

Carle Place Drive Thru 
525 Westbury Avenue 
Carle Place, NY 11514 

(516) 334-1437 
Manager: Mary Bornemann 

 

     Boars Head Cold Cuts 
 Hot Dog Specials 

 Slush Puppies 
 Propane for BBQ 

 Milk, All Dairy, Beer, Wine, 
Soda, Cigarettes 

 Groceries, Bread,              
Ice Cream, Entenmann’s 

COUPON 
 

 “Buy a 20oz. Coffee  
   and get a Buttered  
 Roll or Bagel FREE” 

New members are always welcome.  Dues are only $10 
per year.  Meetings are held on Tuesdays at Charles 
Fuschillo Park with coffee, cake, socializing, and guest 
speakers from 11:15 AM to 12:45 PM.  The formal    
meeting starts at 1:00 PM.  For more information, call 997
-7271, or email cpseniorcitizens@yahoo.com. 
 
To the families of Roselie Brenner and Beatrice Lione, we 
share in your loss.  These women were two wonderful 
ladies and loyal club members. 
 
Stay Well! 
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Our caring office makes the  
dentist’s chair an easy chair.  

 
Our gentle anesthesia techniques and attentive 
staff relaxes even the most reluctant patients.  

 
Discover our friendly, quality care today.  

 
 
  

 
 

CATHERINE M. FASCILLA, DDS  
 

                                            
    505 Westbury Avenue  
                      Carle Place, NY 11514 

Call 516-333-1166 

We are also an Invisalign Provider. Visit our website at carleplacedental.com for more information 

     FILLING YOU IN 
      By CATHERINE M. FASCILLA, DDS  

Bonding- A Great Alternative 
 
When you smile, do your teeth appear chipped, cracked, 
misaligned or discolored?   If you are not happy with your 
mirror image, you may want to consider cosmetic bonding.  
The procedure is simple, and can usually be completed in 
one visit.  A tooth colored composite resin material is    
applied to your existing teeth for an improved natural    
appearance. 
 
Bonding can also be used to replace old silver fillings in 
the posterior (back) teeth.  The old filling material is     
removed and the tooth is restored with a natural composite 
shade that matches your individual tooth color.  After the 
material is bonded in place, the only person who will know 
you have fillings when you smile is you! 
 
Bonding is just one of the many forms of cosmetic dental 
treatment that can improve your smile.  Your dentist can 
recommend a particular treatment that is right for you after 
examining your mouth and considering your individual 
needs.  If you don’t like the way your teeth look, ask your 
dentist about cosmetic bonding. 

  

Dr. Peter M. Swerz 
Carle Place Chiropractic 

 
495 Westbury Avenue 
Carle Place, NY 11514 
516-333-2233 
M-W-F   10-1, 3-7 
Tues. 3-7   Sat. 9-1 
 

 

Proudly serving the Community for over 
50 years complete chiropractic care 
Sports, Auto, On The Job, slip & fall      
Injuries, Most Managed care plans,   

Medicare 
 

Services also available: 
 

Acupuncture, Massage,  
Medical Neurologist 
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Open  
Monday - Friday  

9 - 7  
Saturday  

9-3 
 

 
 SE HABLA 

Espanol 

We 
  Deliver 

All Prescription 
Plans Accepted 

 
We Accept  
Medicaid 

 
 

Major Credit 
Cards  

Accepted 

Maple  
Pharmacy  
570 Westbury Ave  

Carle Place, NY 11514  
 

516 876-4900 
Fax 876-4912  

 

Prescriptions filled with  
~Personalized Attention~  

  

Surgical Supplies and Equipment, 
Adovia Mineral Skin Care products, 

UDO’s oil Products, Right Foods 
Nutrients/Vitamins, Household Products, 

Health & Beauty aids, Greeting Cards, Toys, 
Home care equipment rentals and sales 

 

Work with a team you can trust. 

Nora Lofgren RealtyNora Lofgren Realty  
Call 333Call 333--14111411 

Serving the Carle Place Community   
for Over 35 Years 

 

     Nora Lofgren     Jeanne Lofgren    
     Cell: 662-3039       Cell:633-8114  
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JoAnn - You can’t go to Waldbaum’s now! I have Rick coming 
to give us an estimate on a couple of home improvements. 
Fred – But I only have two knishes left! (Pause) Wait a second! 
Did you just say you have Rick coming? What for? I can do my 
own home improvements! 
JoAnn – Just yesterday you had to call Peter from the Water 
Department to come over and help you change the Brita filter!  
(Doorbell rings) Now here comes The Man. 
Rick – Hey, guys. So Fred, did you ever get that Brita filter on? 
Fred – You heard too? 
Rick – I heard you called everyone - including 911. Anyway, 
JoAnn, I put some numbers together based on our last two 
meetings – 
Fred – What meetings? Where was I? 
JoAnn – You weren’t home for the last one because you had to 
run to the bookstore to get the autograph of that idiot hero of 
yours. 
Fred – Weird Al Yankovic is not an idiot. Hey Rick, what’s 
your take on Weird Al? 
Rick – I see the connection! So JoAnn, I came up with a total 
somewhere between thirty-two and thirty-seven depending on a 
few things. 
Fred – Thirty-two and thirty-seven hundred? What the heck!! 
Rick – Do you want to break the news to him? 
JoAnn – The bad news, Fred, is that the estimate is between 
thirty-two and thirty-seven thousand. (Screaming) Rick!  Help  

Shooting the Breeze 
By Fred Moreno 

me! I think he hit his head on the glass table. I think it’s 
cracked! 
Rick – His head or the table? 
JoAnn – Here, Fred, take a sip of water. 
Fred – (Coming to) No, I’m not drinking it! Peter never put in 
that Brita filter. Get me a cream soda from the fridge. (Sitting 
up and shaking the cobwebs out) Sorry, I thought someone said 
thirty-seven thousand. 
Rick – Uh, I did, but replacing the roof, siding, windows,   
leaders and gutters does add up. 
JoAnn – And we’ve been letting things go for thirty-five years. 
Fred – Yeah, but I’m also not letting go of $35,000. I have an 
easy solution, just help me up. (Stands and begins to pace up 
and down ala Perry Mason while sipping his cream soda) Now 
I admit that I’m no contractor, but I am a creative genius. Your 
estimate forces me to demonstrate that fact once again which 
will ultimately save thousands of dollars. Let’s start with the 
roof. Now our present roof is twenty years old and the only 
reason why we changed it back in 1993 was because my wife 
didn’t like the color of the old one even though at the time it 
was only ten years old! So...if you remove our present twenty 
year old roof you would thereby expose our ten year old roof 
which is exactly what - WE’RE GOING TO DO!! (Puts down 
the cream soda and lights up a Sherlock Holmes pipe) 
Rick – (whispering) JoAnn, what is he doing? 
JoAnn – I have no idea. He doesn’t even smoke! 
Fred - Now to the windows. Windows are completely        
overrated. They are closed and unused from October to March, 
then shut tight again during the A/C months of June, July and  

CONTINUED ON PAGE  12 

2013 S.T.O.P.  
(Stop Throwing Out Pollutants) 

 

TOWN OF NORTH HEMPSTEAD RESIDENTS WITH RESIDENTIAL WASTE ONLY 
NO WASTE WILL BE ACCEPTED FROM ANY RESIDENT’S BUSINESS OR HOME OFFICE  

  

North Hempstead's 2013 S.T.O.P. Dates: 
 

Saturday, September 7th  
Michael J Tully Park  

1801 Evergreen Ave, New Hyde Park, NY 11040-4050  
 

Sunday, November 3rd  
North Hempstead Beach Park North Lot  

175 West Shore Road, Port Washington, NY 11050-3049  
 

Drop off Time: 9:30 AM - 3:00 PM 
For safety reasons,  NO materials will be accepted PRIOR TO 9:30 am on a collection day, nor will they be ac-
cepted later than 3:00pm sharp.   
 
The S.T.O.P. (Stop Throwing Out Pollutants) program offers residents of North Hempstead the opportunity to dispose 
of their household hazardous waste in an environmentally friendly manner. Many people do not realize that ordinary 
household products, such as aerosols and cleaners, can be corrosive, explosive, or toxic if mixed indiscriminately with 
regular household garbage. Please take an extra moment to check labels for warnings, and please take advantage 
of the S.T.O.P. dates to ensure safe disposal. 
  
Explosives, fireworks, ammunition, radioactive materials, and commercial or industrial wastes not accepted.  
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       EYE OF THE HURRICANE 
                       By Bob  Greco   

courageous battle with cancer. Paul, who is survived by his wife 
Joan, was the loving father of Mary Ellen, Paul J., Nancy, Peter, 
Patrick, Timothy, Elizabeth and Brian.  Paul and Joan were an 
inspiration to the entire community, and all who needed guidance, 
encouragement and renewal found them to be loving,              
compassionate and helpful in any way they could.  

 

Beatrice C.Lione, beloved wife of Joseph, loving mother of     
Michael and Linda, also passed away in late July.Beatrice       
volunteered at Mercy Hospital and in the Westbury Chapter of 
Meals on Wheels, was a Visiting Nurse in Garden City, and was a 
member of Carle Place Senior Citizens. Beatrice and Joseph were 
always there for their children and grandchildren as well as for 
their neighbors in all aspects of community life.  Joseph was my 
dad's catcher when they were growing up in New York City, and 
our families all came to the Birchwood development in 1953.  At 
the 50th anniversary of the Birchwood development, whose   
models were on Glen Cove Road, I asked Beatrice how all these 
diverse people from all over New York City's five boroughs ever 
found Carle Place in 1953.  She responded with the fun, wit and 
wisdom that she always displayed: "It was the last exit on the 
parkway!" she said.  They came off exit 31 and the five models 
were right there and my house became 294 Glen Cove Road. 
 

CONTINUED ON PAGE 18 

We mourn the passing of four community members who have 
contributed to our schools and community for over 60 years and 
who dedicated themselves tirelessly to making our schools and 
community a safe haven for our children and grandchildren and 
for generations yet to come. 
 

Dennis Calbi was a fixture at adult recreation basketball.  He 
and his wife Annette were also regular attendees at all school 
and community activities to support their children and       
grandchildren.  His children, Jill, Lisa and Dennis, were       
outstanding student athletes and contributed to the schools and 
community on every level of participation, enthusiasm, good 
sportsmanship and example. 
 

Santa “Sandy” Delio of Westbury was the widow of the late 
Michael “Mike” Delio and devoted mother of John, Sal and 
Michele. Sandy and Mike were always at the games and       
activities of their children and grandchildren and ran the 
"Associated" food store with generosity and community spirit 
as their first priorities.  Sandy’s smile and optimistic attitude 
were a force at inspiring all who knew her to keep the faith and 
keep our community's youth at the forefront of our thoughts and 
lives.  
 
Paul Henry Echausse, 85, former Deputy Mayor of Westbury, 
passed away peacefully at home in late July after a brief,  

 

ROBERT S. GRECO, ESQ.  
Attorney At Law 

300 Garden City Plaza—Suite 326 
Garden City, NY 11530  

747-9006 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Elder Law * Real Estate * Probate * Wills  
Trusts * Medicaid Planning * Health Care 

Estate Planning * Senior Housing  
Family Law * Personal Injury 

Gana McCrann 
Agency Owner 
The McCrann Agency 
 
Allstate Insurance Company 
226 Westbury Avenue 
CARLE PLACE, NY 11514 
 
Phone 516-333-7171 
Fax 516-997-8864 
GANAMCCRANN@ALLSTATE.COM 
 

Auto, Home, Business, Life 

        24-Hour 
Customer Service 

TONY’s 
HAIRCUTTERS 

 
       580 Westbury Avenue • Carle Place, NY 11514 
                   Men & Women Coloring, Highlighting,  
                                  Perms, Straightening 

 
Tues., Wed, Fri, Sat 

8 A.M.—6 P.M. 
          333-6560 Appointments          Thurs 9 A.M.—8 P.M. 
          www.tonyshaircutters.com          Closed Sun & Mon 
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Dr. Victor J. Fumuso   
Podiatrist/Foot Specialist 

 
 
 

 
 

 
PODIATRIC MEDICINE  * FOOT SURGERY * SPORTS 

MEDICINE 
 

 Correction of: 
BUNIONS — HAMMERTOES — WARTS  
INGROWN NAILS — CORNS/CALLUSES 
ARCH/HEEL PAIN — SKIN DISORDERS 

SPRAINS & STRAINS  
MOST INJURIES & FOOT TRAUMA 

 

SPECIAL ATTENTION TO  
DIABETICS & ARTHRITICS 

 

Most Insurance Accepted Including MEDICARE 

 474 Westbury Avenue 
 
 
 
 

Day, Evening & Sat. hrs.                     House Calls Available 

Family Foot Care In 
CARLE PLACE 

 997-0856 

LICENSED & INSURED                           (516) 334-7409 
                                                         FAX: (516) 997-9602 
 

 BRUCKNER ELECTRIC 
 

442 Westbury Avenue 
Carle Place, N.Y. 11514 

 
**** 

 

Over 50 years in Business 
 

Servicing Nassau & Suffolk 
 

Residential, Commercial,  
and Industrial 

 
 

**** 
 

All phases of  Electrical Work 
Senior Discounts 

(Payment plans if  needed) 
 

c a 
 

 Chester Agency Inc. 
 

BRUCE J. CHESTER  
President 

 

 
~ All Forms of Insurance ~ 

 
Auto & Home Owner • Commercial 

     Life/Health • Insurance 
 
 
 

497 Westbury Avenue 
    Carle Place, NY 11514 

(516) 333-3401 • Fax (516) 333-3420 

  P. Monaco 
          Chemistry 
                  Tutor 

35 Years 
Teaching Experience 

New York State Certified 
Call Mr. M. (516) 997-7043 

Family Practice 
Pediatric, Adolescent  
and Adult Medicine 

 

Keith C. Apuzzo, M.D. 
Carmen J. Finamore, M.D.  

James Williams, D.O.  
Lucia Scarascia, M.D.  
Francis Faustino, M.D.  

 

536 Mineola Avenue  
Carle Place, NY 11514  

(516) 333-5054 
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ACROSS FROM THE WESTBURY TRAIN STATION 
 

Hours: MONDAY thru FRIDAY  6AM to 6 PM 
  SATURDAY   6AM to 3PM 

Shooting the Breeze 
Continued From Page 9 

August. So that only leaves September, April and May when 
we open them six inches from the bottom. By the way, can 
you name anyone who opens a window from the top? That’s 
what I thought! So the bottom win- I mean - the bottom line 
is that people rarely utilize windows. So I ask, why invest in 
them? WELL WE’RE NOT!! (Puts on an Atticus Finch type 
vest he grabs from the hall closet. With thumbs inserted he 
continues.) 
Fred - Next is the siding. Once again Rick, you sided the 
house back in 1978 and you must admit that the sides are in 
decent shape. I will admit that the front of the house is in 
only fair shape, while the back of the house is in very good 
condition. So…leave the siding as is on the East and West 
sides, remove the good siding on the South side and flip flop 
it with the siding on the Northern exposure. People judge you 
from the front, not the back... 
Rick – (Whispering) I think he hit his head harder than what 
we thought! 
JoAnn – I have Dr. Phil’s number on my speed dial! You 
think I should call? 
Fred - …and lastly, have either of you ever seen leaders and 
gutters hanging from log cabins, Swiss chalets or the       
mansions in Newport? Again, I hear silence. So why the heck 
do we need them? Like windows, they are totally              
unnecessary. The fact is that in 2012, there was less than  

ninety days of precipitation  
- meaning it rained or snowed only 39% of the time. So for 61% of 
the year those dirty aluminum eyesores are nothing more than   
glorified bird nests. And I hate birds!! Now practically speaking 
when it does rain or snow, all I have to do is line up, I don’t know, 
20-30 Chock full o’ Nuts coffee cans around the  perimeter of the 
house to collect the water. (Pausing) Excuse me, Rick, why aren’t 
you taking notes? Rick? 
Rick – I think Weird Al Yankovic should get your autograph. In all 
due respect, JoAnn, how do you live with this guy? I’m here 10 
minutes and I’m shaking! 
Fred – Do I get you nervous, Rick? Be careful! Your shakes may 
develop into shingles. Get it, Mr. Fix-It? Shingles? 
JoAnn – You don’t know when to stop, do you Fred? 
Fred – Well I have to stop pretty soon because I’m reaching my 
limit. 
JoAnn – What are you talking about? 
Fred – Part of the deal in bringing my column back to the Frog 
Horn is that I’m not allowed to write more than 1500 words and I 
have a feeling I’m almost 
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McCABE, COLLINS, McGEOUGH 
& FOWLER, LLP*  

ATTORNEYS AT LAW 
 
 

346 Westbury Avenue  
Carle Place, NY 11514  

516-741-6266  (Se Habla Español) 
  

Email: mail@mcmflaw.com 
 

ACCIDENTS, CIVIL &  
COMMERCIAL LITIGATION, 

REAL ESTATE, 
 WILLS, WORKERS                
COMPENSATION,  

and MATRIMONIAL 
 
 
 
 

FREE Consultation with Appointment 

R O W A N   R E A L T Y 
 

Family Owned & Operated Since 1964 
 

  Over 3,000 Homes SOLD !!! 
  Over 2,000 Apartments RENTED !!! 
  #1 Real Estate Office in CARLE PLACE 

 

     FREE Appraisals and Market Analysis 
 
                        Harriet Rowan 
                     Broker and Owner 
 
    Wendy Liotti   Carol Ruggiero  Carole Zeilman 
   Associate Broker           Rental Specialist  Associate Broker 

 
  (516) 333-1122   www.rowanrealtyny.com 
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                   CELTIC 
                          LIMO 
             516-997-1111 
              Professional Courteous Chauffeurs 
                                  Town Cars or Stretch Limos 
       Airports & Piers 
              Night on the Town 
                     Special Events  
                              Proms 
                                   Weddings & Funerals 
                                                Corporate Accounts  

Since 1995 
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In consideration of your accepting this entry, I, the undersigned, intend to be legally bound, hereby, for myself, my heirs, executors and  
administrators, waive and release any and all rights and claims for damages I may have against the sponsoring organization, the Carle   
Place Civic Association, their representatives, successors, and assigns for any and all injuries suffered by me in said event.  I attest and 
verify that I am physically fit and have sufficiently trained for the completion of the 3 mile run and my physical condition has been     
verified by a licensed Medical Doctor. 
 
In order to qualify for an award, you must be a 5th grader or older and one of the following:  

 Resident of the Carle Place School District  
 Resident of the Carle Place Water District  
 Graduate of Carle Place High School  
 Carle Place Civic Association Member 
 Immediate Family member of  one qualified above, who is registering for the race 
 Owner or employee of Carle Place business establishment 

 

Registration: 

Registration Fee: $10.00 
 

By Mail: No Later Than October 20, 2013 
Registration closes on October 27, 2013 at 12:00 Noon 

 
All participants can register and MUST pick up their 

FUN RUN SHIRTS and RACING NUMBERS in the main lobby of the High School on: 
 

Saturday, October 26th -  10:00am - 12:00 noon (High School Lobby) 
                                    Sunday, October 27th -  10:00am - 12:00 noon (High School Lobby) 

(Race Starts at 1:00 pm, October 27th) 
 

Make Checks Payable to: 
Carle Place Civic Association 

P.O. Box 131, Carle Place, NY 11514 
 
Print Name: ________________________________________________________________________       

Address: ___________________________________________________________________________ 

City and State: _______________________________________________________________________ 

Telephone Number: ________________________  Age:(must be filled in): _________Grade________ 

Adult Shirt Size:  Small ____     Medium ____     Large ____     X-Large____     XX-Large____ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
*Runners are registered by age or grade and are eligible for individual awards. 
** Walkers are not eligible to receive individual category awards. 
 

Signature in Full:_____________________________________________________________________ 

Parent's or Legal Guardian's Signature (if under 18years of age):___________________________________ 

2013 Family Fun Run / Walk Application 

Participant Type     Family Entry 
                 (you must check one):         (you must check one): 

* Runner_____     **   Walker _____                 Yes_____               No_____ 
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                            34th Annual 
               Carle Place Civic Association 
                                FAMILY FUN RUN/WALK DAY 
                       3 Mile Marked Race 
 

                                 Sunday, October 27, 2013 at 1:00 pm 
 

*  Tee Shirts  *   Medals to Winners  *   Ribbons to All Walkers  *  
*   Six Runner Age Categories (  Student 5th Grade or Older)  *   Family Categories   *           

*    Certificates to All Who Complete the Race  *  
*   Race Starts at Front of High School  *  

 

Registration Fee - $10.00 
                                                  

                   Register by Mail No Later than October 20, 2013 
                                 Registration closes on October 27, 2013 at 12:00Noon 

 
All participants can register and MUST pick up their FUN RUN SHIRTS AND RACING 

NUMBERS in the main lobby of the High School on: 
 

                   Register  in the Main Lobby of the High School 
                                                 Saturday, October 26th - 10:00 am - noon 
                                Sunday, October 27th - 10:00 am - noon 
 

 No registrations will be accepted after noon the day of the race.  Please try to register early.  Minors will 
not be registered without completed application bearing   signature of parent or legal guardian.  Two or 
more members of the same family qualify for Family Entry and Family Award (families must register 
together). 
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  Anthony Bulzomi 
 

COMMITTED – ACTIVE – INVOLVED 
 

On NOVEMBER 5, 2013 the residents of Carle and Westbury have an opportunity to make a real 
change in the way our Town government operates.  

 
Neglected downtown  *  Broken buildings department  *  Deteriorated park 

 
Town Government in North Hempstead has ignored our part of town for too long. Vote for                          

ANTHONY BULZOMI as our Town Councilman to make the real change our District desperately needs 

Girl Scout Troop 3096 
by Lisa Passariello (Troup Leader) 

Congratulations to Girl Scout Troop 3096 of Carle Place / 
Westbury. The girls completed three years as Juniors and have 
Bridged over to Cadettes. As Juniors, they were involved in 
many hours of volunteer work and performed several         
Community Service Projects. The Troop participated two years 
in a row at the Carle Place Relay for Life selling handmade 
items, such as painted rocks, angel necklaces and book marks. 
After Hurricane Sandy, the girls collected a van full of used 
books and toys which they donated and delivered to the       
children of Long Beach . The girls also sold their handmade 
items at the McAngel’s local fundraiser held at the High 
School. They enjoyed Christmas caroling through their 
neighborhood during the holiday season and making ornaments 
to hang on the town tree after every tree lighting ceremony. 
Working together, the Troop earned the Bronze Award, the 
highest achievement for a Junior. The topic of their Bronze 
Award Project was to improve the environment, protect natural 
resources and learn the value of recycling. For one part of their 
project, the scouts asked friends and families of their           
community to help collect bottle caps of all sizes and colors. 
They ended up collecting over 15 pounds of caps. Using some 
of the caps, the girls created 3 feet tall colorful flowers which  

were then donated to the Ronald McDonald House. The rest 
were donated to Rushmore School’s recycling program. The 
girls of Troop 3096 enjoy helping others and giving back to 
their community. Isn’t that what Scouting is all about? 
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FRANCIS X. MORONEY  
 

 Attorney at Law 
487 Westbury Avenue 

Carle Place, New York 11514 
(516) 997-6130 

 
 
        

  
 
 
 
 

 Wills, Trusts & Estates 
 Elder Law 

 Buying and selling real estate 
 Zoning and Land Use 

 Business & Corporations 
 Family Law 

Under a law passed last year every homeowner that wants to 
receive the Basic STAR exemption on their primary residence 
and benefit with reduced real property taxes must register with 
the NYS Department of Taxation and Finance. Once registered, 
you will not need to re-register. 
 

IF YOU DO NOT REGISTER, YOU WILL NOT RECEIVE 
YOUR BASIC STAR EXEMPTION. 
 

Senior citizens who receive the Enhanced STAR exemption are 
not affected by the new registration requirement and nothing 
will change for them. 
 

Why was this registration law passed? 
 

This new Basic STAR registration law was passed to stop    
people from fraudulently obtaining multiple STAR exemptions. 
Breaking this law or providing false information may result in 
fines of up to $2,500.00. So get it done on time in a fully    
truthful manner. 
 

How do you register? 
 

For property owners living in Nassau County the Codes      
necessary will not be available until mid-September 2013. Each 
homeowner will receive a letter that will tell you how, when 
and where to register and it will contain a “personalized code” 
that you will need to register on-line or on the telephone. If you  

do not have a computer, call 518-457-2036. That line is        
answered between the hours of 8:00AM and 8:00PM Monday 
through Friday. 
 

If you have a computer you can go to http://www.tax.ny.gov/pit/
property/star13 and register. But before you do you will need to 
have some information ready. In addition to the STAR code you 
will also need the name and Social Security number for each 
property owner. This includes any and all co-owners, including 
spouses. 
 

What else do you need to know? 
 

You can only have one Basic STAR exemption and it must be 
on your primary residence. That means married couples may 
have only one STAR exemption. The combined income of the 
owners, including spouses residing at the property may not    
exceed $500,000.00. 
 

Registration will continue to December 31, 2013.   
Try to avoid the New Year’s Eve rush! 
 

So get it done now while it is fresh in your mind. It’s as easy as 
one, two, three!   

IT’S THE LAW 
By Francis X. Moroney, Esq. 

There are too many myths… 
Call Jeffrey Ivan Leventhal Sr. 

Reverse Loan Officer NMLS #21473 
 

The Home Loan that Does not require 
A credit score or income check 

 

 Pay off existing mortgage 
 Cash reserves for emergencies 

 Money is Tax-Free* 
 

Call today for your Free Consultation! 
(516) 414-6619—Office 
(516) 250-4927—Cell 

jleventhat@contourmortgage.com 
 
 

                1900 Hempstead Tpke., Suite 206, East Meadow, NY 11554 
     NMLS #34384 / New York State Dept of Financial Services License #B500843 

*Please consult your tax advisor 

Get a REVERSE Mortgage 
LEARN THE TRUTH 
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These four fine people, recently departed, lived to 
serve their   family, their neighbors, their schools, 
their    community, their church, and their country.  
We were all blessed to live in the glow of their     
example of    commitment, care and concern for all, 
in the eye of the hurricane. 

       EYE OF THE HURRICANE 
Con’t From Page 10 

several professional organizations, he was a long-time 
member and one of the founders of the local branch 
of the Workmen's  Circle. Manny was an active and      
effective volunteer in our  community since 1954. 
 
Better schools and better communities are made up of 
outstanding and committed teachers and parents.  No 
curriculum, test score, syllabus or licensing system 
can replace that parent/teacher  partnership. 

       Better Schools Better Communities 
Con’t From Page 4 
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Carle Place Athletic Booster Club           	                            
 d/b/a  Carle Place Athletic Booster and Physical Education Foundation, Inc                                            
Cherry Lane, Carle Place, New York 11514          
                                                                  September 2013 
 
 
The Carle Place Athletic Booster and Physical Education Foundation Club (“CPABC”) seeks to encourage involvement 
and support of our students in the Middles School and High School athletic programs.  Our efforts to support the      
athletic programs are dependent on membership contributions and fundraising efforts.  The funds raised through your          
membership contributions enable the CPABC to donate and fund needed equipment, scholarships, tournament         
sponsorships, and assist individual athletes &/or teams that have successfully advanced to statewide competition.  Over 
the last ten years, through your generous efforts, the CPABC has donated in excess of $125,000 to the Carle Place     
athletic program. 
 
The CPABC also provides recognition and support of the efforts of our coaching staff and athletes.  Last year we        
presented over 70 of our graduating seniors who participated in a varsity sport a memento for their efforts.  The 
CPABC also awarded five scholarships to five graduating senior athletes totaling $3,500 ( an applicant  must be a   
member to   apply).  We have awarded each homecoming float/skit in each grade with money to be forwarded to their 
grade funds, hosted the annual soccer kickoff, and provided an afternoon of fun filled activities to our younger          
upcoming Rushmore athletes in our annual “Sportsmania” Day.    
 
Please consider joining to help us continue our efforts to support the Carle Place Athletes and Athletic Programs. 
Also, be sure to visit our Web site at www.cpathleticbooster.org  regarding events, fundraising activities, and our NEW 
CP sports apparel.   
 
Please submit your completed membership form along with your check (payable to CPABC) in an envelope. You can 
either mail it to Chris Ceruti Carle Place HS/Athletic Dept/, 168 Cherry Lane, Carle Place, NY  11514 or place in our 
mailbox located in the high school main office. 
 
Thank you in advance,   
Annette McKeough (jmckeo@optonline.net)                                                                                     
membership chairperson                                                                                             

___________________________________________________________________________ 
 
BE A MEMBER OF THE CPABC—SUPPORT OUR STUDENT ATHLETES 
 

FAMILY NAME_________________________________________________________ 
 
ADDRESS___________________________E MAIL______________________________ 
 
FAMILY   $20.00________MASTERS $50.00_______  PLATINUM $ 100_____ 
 
________   Check here if you are a staff member/coach                                  

________   Yes, I would like to volunteer my time 
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CARLE PLACE TRI-M HONOR SOCIETY and RETURNING ALUM HELP AILLING STUDENT 
 

Carle Place, NY – The Carle Place High School Music Honor Society will be holding a benefit concert featuring music of the 
40’s, 50’s & 60’s starring The Manhattan Dolls, a swing style female vocal trio on Fri., Sept. 27, 2013, at 8PM at Carle Place 
High School to aid fellow student Nicole Buttino who is battling “Good Pastures Syndrome” a rare auto immune disease 
which causes rapid destruction of the kidneys and lungs. The 14 year old ninth grader had been on dialysis and               
plasmapheresis machines 8 hours a day, 3 days a week underwent chemotherapy and is severely anemic which leaves her 
devoid of energy at times necessitating blood transfusions. She is now beginning the process of donor matching for a potential 
kidney transplant.  Her mother, Jean Muller, is her sole caretaker and has not worked since Nicole fell ill.  They are in dire 
financial shape and are in danger of losing their house.  They are appealing to the community for help. 
 

The Manhattan Dolls most recently performed in Scotland and at the Flying Legends at Duxford Airshow in Cambridge, 
England.  They tour the world performing at airshows, military events and private parties and appear at local theaters 
throughout the country.  This May they were featured on Fox and Friends and were seen on Rachael Ray Christmas 2012. 
This Dolls trio features Megan Wheeler, Sarah Drake and Carle Place High School Alum Annemarie Rosano.  Ms. Rosano 
was last seen on the Carle Place stage as Maria in West Side Story, Eliza in My Fair Lady and Hope in Anything Goes. She 
studied musical theater at the Boces Arts Center and dance at the American Theater Workshop.  After graduating from 
Carle Place, she went on to NYU appearing in Fiorello, World Goes Round and A Chorus Line,  graduated with a BS in Music 
and is now pursuing a profession musical theater career.  She was a main stage performer for Disney Cruise Lines and in 
Disney World and still maintains a working relationship with Disney Theatricals.  She appeared in the world premiers of 
Like You Like It and Pompeii the Musical and in Theo & Co and Panama Hattie for Musicals Tonight in NYC.   The Dolls are 
happy to donate their show to help Nicole and Jean get back on their feet. 
 

For reserved seats call 516-662-1039 or 516-622-6458 after Sept. 4th. 
Admission is $25 and all proceeds will go directly to the family as all involved in this event have donated their time and talent. 
 

For more information on The Manhattan Dolls visit their website @www.TheManhattanDolls.com 
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Join The 
Carle Place Civic Association Today! 

 

 The CPCA Works at Making the Carle Place Community Better! 
 

 That’s Why We Publish and Distribute 3,200 
Complimentary Copies of the ‘Frog Horn’ Every Month 

To inform residents of issues that affect your community and life. 
 

 The CPCA is looking out for You by working the issues that affect your lives: 
 The Third Track Addition of the Long Island Railroad 
 Repaving and drainage work needed throughout Carle Place 
 The Hub and how it affects Carle Place 
 Consolidation of special districts 
 Possible increased service at Covanta facility in 2014 and beyond 

 

                                            JOIN NOW FOR 2014 
                                  Membership Year:   

                                         January 1 to December 31 
 

Just fill in the coupon below, enclose your $15.00 check  
for local residents/businesses  

(Out of Town Members $20)  and mail to: 
(Please detach and send  portion below) 

 
 

Carle Place Civic Association 
P.O. Box 131 

Carle Place, NY 11514-0055 
 

    
  Name:_______________________________Address:___________________________________________________ 
    
  Community Concerns That You Would Like Addressed: ___________________________ 
   
   ____________________________________________________________________________________ 

HELP Us Support Our Community! JOIN NOW! 
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Our Lady of Hope Catholic Church 
 

534 Broadway  
Carle Place, NY 11514 

 
Tel 516 334-6288 
Fax 516 997-4622 

 
Religious  Education 516 334-4781 

 

E-mail  info@olhope.org  
Website  www.olhope.org 

 
MASS SCHEDULE 
Saturday 5:00 pm 

Sunday 8:30,  
10:00 & 11:30 am 

 
Holy Days as announced  

in the bulletin 
 

Weekdays 9:00 am Mon-Fri 

You're Welcome 
at  

St. Mary’s Episcopal Church 
252 Rushmore Ave. Carle Place 

A Registered “Landmark” 
www.stmaryscarleplace.org 

 

For several generations Christians of all denominations  have sought comfort and joy through their worship at St. 
Mary's.  They have cherished the traditional faith and worship of their own community’s Parish. We welcome 
everyone to share in our commitment to celebrate, proclaim and affirm the presence of God in our lives,  and  en-
courage spiritual growth in our congregation and community by proudly praising and glorifying God’s message. 
                     

                   E-mail –StMarysCP@yahoo.com    TEL. 516-333-2290 
 the Rev. Gerardo Ramirez–Priest in Charge  

Sunday Service Schedule: 
8:00 AM – Rite 1 Holy Communion  

10:00 AM Sunday School 
10:00 AM Holy Communion  

                 1928 BCP Holy Communion (1st, & 3rd Sundays of the month) 
                  Rite I Holy Communion (2nd, 4th & last Sunday of the month) 

"Come unto me, all ye 
that labour  

and are heavy laden, 
and I will give you rest" 

Our Lady of Hope 
Join the celebration 

      10 am Family Mass this  
               fall and winter 

September 8th 

Blessing of the Backpacks 
Grandparents Day  

September 29th 

St. Francis Day 

October 27th  
All Saints Day 

December 1st  
Bishop St. Nicholas  



 

VALID THRU: 
  10/25/13 

VALID THRU: 
  10/25/13 

VALID THRU: 
  10/25/13 

VALID THRU: 
  10/25/13 

Redeemable at: 

    95 Westbury Ave. 
        Carle Place 
 
Not to be used in conjunction with any 
Other offer or coupon.  Current prices and 
Participation based upon independent 
Operator decision. Prices may vary 
Coupon may not be transferred, copied, 
Or duplicated in any way or transmitted 
Via electronic media.  Cash value 1/20th 
Of 1¢.  Limit one coupon redeemable per 
Custiomer, per visit.  Plus tax (if applicable) 
 ©2004 McDonald’s Corporation 
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 ©2004 McDonald’s Corporation 
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Coupon may not be transferred, copied, 
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Via electronic media.  Cash value 1/20th 
Of 1¢.  Limit one coupon redeemable per 
Custiomer, per visit.  Plus tax (if applicable) 
 ©2004 McDonald’s Corporation 

Redeemable at: 

    95 Westbury Ave. 
        Carle Place 
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Operator decision. Prices may vary 
Coupon may not be transferred, copied, 
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Custiomer, per visit.  Plus tax (if applicable) 
 ©2004 McDonald’s Corporation 


